Center for American Progress

South Carolina Gun Violence

November 24, 2015

South Carolina's rates of gun crime are among the worst in the nation

- South Carolina is the fourth-deadliest state for gun homicide: There were 5.31 gun murders for every 100,000 people in the state in 2013, 47 percent higher than the national average of 3.61 gun murders per 100,000 people.¹
- At nearly 2.5 times more than the national average, South Carolina has the thirdworst rate of aggravated assault with a firearm in the country.²

The number of South Carolina residents who have been victims of gun violence is staggering

- From 2004 through 2013, there were 6,461 people killed by guns in South Carolina. That is 20 percent more than all U.S. combat deaths in the Iraq and Afghanistan wars combined.³
- As of 2013, someone is killed with a gun every 14 hours in the state,⁴ and an aggravated assault with a firearm occurs every 1.5 hours.⁵

Fatal altercations between law enforcement officers and civilians are common in South Carolina

- The rate at which law enforcement officers are feloniously killed with guns in the state is 10th worst in the nation. Between 2005 and 2014, 10 law enforcement agents were murdered by guns.⁶
- With a rate 30 percent higher than the national average, South Carolina ranks 12th in terms of incidents in which police officers fatally shot civilians from January to November 2015.⁷

Women in South Carolina face an extraordinarily high risk of fatal domestic violence, and access to firearms is a significant driver of those deaths

• In the most recent 10-year period—2004 through 2013—South Carolina ranked fourth worst in the nation for the rate at which women are murdered by guns, 75 percent above the national norm.⁸

South Carolina is the fourth-deadliest state for gun homicide, with a rate 47 percent higher than the national average.



Someone in South Carolina is killed with a gun every 14 hours.



South Carolina ranks as the worst state for fatal domestic violence against women committed with a gun. • On the narrower indicator of fatal domestic violence against women committed with a gun between 2004 and 2013, South Carolina ranks as the worst state and has the highest rate of these murders of any state in the country.⁹

South Carolina has some of the weakest gun laws in the nation

- The Law Center to Prevent Gun Violence gives South Carolina an "F" for having enacted few gun laws.¹⁰
- This organization gives South Carolina 14 out of 100 possible points on its 2014 state rankings.¹¹

Weak laws make South Carolina a favorite state for illegal gun traffickers to purchase guns

- South Carolina has the fifth-highest rate of crime gun exports—guns sold in South Carolina that are later used in crimes in other states—in the country.
- On this key marker of illegal gun trafficking, the state had a rate of interstate crime gun trafficking that was 88 percent higher than the national average from 2012 to 2014.¹²

.....

.....

Endnotes

- 1 Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, "Fatal Injury Data," available at http://www.cdc.gov/injury/wisqars/fatal. html (last accessed November 2015).
- 2 FBI, "Uniform Crime Reports," available at https:// www.fbi.gov/about-us/cjis/ucr/crimeintheu.s/2013/ crimeintheu.s.2013/tables/table22/table_22_aggravated_assault_by_state_types_of_weapons_2013.xls (last accessed November 2015).
- 3 Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, "Fatal Injury Data", U.S. Department of Defense, U.S. Casualty Status (2015), available at http://www.defense.gov/casualty.pdf. Calculated using the number of deaths from the start of the war to November 12, 2015.
- 4 Ibid. Gun deaths between 2004 and 2013 are considered for this analysis.
- 5 FBI, "Uniform Crime Reports."
- 6 Center for American Progress analysis of Officer Down Memorial Page, "Honoring officers killed," available at https:// www.odmp.org/search/year (last accessed November 2015).
- 7 Center for American Progress analysis of *The Guardian*, "The Counted: People killed by police in the US," available at http://www.theguardian.com/us-news/ng-interactive/2015/ jun/01/the-counted-police-killings-us-database# (last accessed November 2015).

- 8 Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, "Fatal Injury Data."
- 9 Center for American Progress analysis of FBI, Supplemental Homicide Data (U.S. Department of Justice, 2004–2013).
- 10 Law Center to Prevent Gun Violence, "Annual Gun Law State Scorecard 2014," available at http://gunlawscorecard.org/ (last accessed November 2015).
- 11 Personal communication from Laura Cutilletta, senior staff attorney, Law Center to Prevent Gun Violence, July 1, 2015.
- 12 Center for American Progress analysis of data from the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives, "Firearms Trace Data - 2014," available at https://www. atf.gov/about/firearms-trace-data-2014 (last accessed October 2015); Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives, "Firearms Trace Data - 2013," available at https://www.atf.gov/about/firearms-trace-data-2013 (last accessed October 2015); Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives, "Firearms Trace Data - 2012," available at https://www.atf.gov/about/firearms-trace-data-2012 (last accessed October 2015).

The Law Center to Prevent Gun Violence gives South Carolina an "F."



South Carolina exports crime guns at a rate 88 percent higher than the national average.



Crime guns exported per 100,000 inhabitants